
 

Question No: 12  
 
Question: Transport and Works Building, Tennant Creek 
 
Date:  30/04/91 
Member: Mr COLLINS  
To:  MINISTER for TRANSPORT and WORKS 
 
1. In the last few months have the locks been changed on all the Transport and 
Works buildings and depots in Tennant Creek. 
 
2. If so, who had the contract to do the job and what was the cost. 
 
3. Was the contract put out to tender, and if so, when. 
 
4. If the contract did not go out to tender, then why not. 
 
ANSWER 
 
No, the locks on all the Department of Transport and Works buildings and depots 
have not been changed in the last few months. 
 
The last time work of this nature was undertaken was in early June 1990, when the 
department had the local building maintenance period contractor, Tennant Creek 
Maintenance (Barry Renfrey), upgrade the security and locks on the department's 
facilities in Tennant Creek. W. Willeme of Darwin was the subcontract supplier of 
locks and security devices to Tennant Creek Maintenance. 
 
The total value of the work undertaken was $8000. 
 
This work was not put out as an individual public tender as the work is minor lock 
replacements which fits within the scope of works tendered for in the Building 
Maintenance Period Contract. 
 


